ETATMBA Teleconference

Thursday 17th April 2014 at 08:30hrs GMT
NOTES
Present:  Paul O’Hare (Chair), David Davies, David Ellard, Ed Peile, Chisale Mhango, Chikayiko Chiwandira, Chimwemwe Mvula, Godfrey Mbaruku, Senga Pemba, Staffan Bergström, Anne-Marie Brennan
1. Apologies
Francis Kamwendo, Siobhan Quenby, Doug Simkiss
2. Minutes of last teleconference held on 24th March 2014
Approved.
Action points addressed: DE to replace PO’H as chair of the Quality Assurance Committee; data has been returned by Malawi.

3. EC review
a)  PO’H reported that we are in negotiation with the EC regarding the results of the review and the amended Description of Work; the EC contribution is to be decreased by €100,000.  The EC have expressed concern about the north-south distribution of funds.  This deduction will be from the northern partners.
b)  Period 1 costs are still under discussion; we are continuing to apply for their reinstatement.
c)  The EC have requested further amendments to the draft Description of Work.  Once this has been agreed in principle, we should be allowed to submit our Period 2 report.
4.
Research

SB pointed out that there are many difficulties recruiting PhD students so it is not surprising that we have not managed to recruit.  The EC appear to be inflexible in allowing for the difficulties faced by Africa in this matter.

DE commented that it will be important to include SB’s comments in our final report.

a)  Malawi.  DE reported that all data for Malawi has now been received and is in the process of being cleaned.  There may still be some missing data to try and capture but currently there is enough material for viable analysis.

Action: DE to submit cleaned data to the statistician in approximately 2 weeks.
b)  Tanzania.  Masters students have some very good data, which will enable the delivery of the before-and-after study utilising both quantitative and qualitative data.

The two masters students have to spend 1 month in Warwick per year.  Lack of funding has made it impossible to plan this visit.  PO’H suggested planning for a July visit.  GM said that if funding was received then this would be possible.  However, as he would not be able to gain approval for spend prior to this, GM suggested that a letter to the administrative body might provide assurance that funding was forthcoming.
DE suggested that a temporary suspension may be a possibility, if it can be phrased in a sufficiently reassuring way to the students.

Action: PO’H will draft a letter and further discussion to continue outside this meeting.

5.
Dissemination
a)  DE reported that the process evaluation paper was rejected by BMC; currently the paper is being reshaped for Lancet Global Health or if not there, BMJ open.  Pregnancy and Childbirth will be considered as a last resort.

b)  EP reported that he is working with Saliya Chipwete on the paper analysing audit work; the values-based practice paper has not yet been started.

Action: EP to circulate draft paper after consultation with Saliya.
6.
Senior Clinical Research Fellow
PO’H reported he had discussed this role with Prof Nynke van den Broek, as discussed at the last teleconference.  The obstetrician she had suggested would be willing to participate.  Cornelius Schmaltz at the EC had not pressed for this appointment but PO’H suggested that it would be good follow-up for the study and would count towards the sustainability of the project.
EP and DE supported this idea but DE expressed concern about the funding, and suggested that the EC approve any appointment so that claims will be considered eligible.

Action: PO’H to send the potential SCRF’s cv to GM.

7.
Marking
Most marks have now been returned; awaiting final scores.
8.
Any other business
None reported.
9.
Date of next teleconference

The next teleconference will be on Thursday 15th May 2014 at 8.30am UK, 9.30am Malawi, 10.30am Tanzania.
